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	You must address at least one of the Terms of Reference. We are keen to hear your personal experiences.

	Which term(s) of reference does your submission address? (eg. TOR A.1/ TOR B.4)


A. The treatment of women at the Australian Defence Force Academy:

1. the adequacy and appropriateness of measures to promote gender equality; 

2. the adequacy and appropriateness of measures to ensure women’s safety; and/or

3. the adequacy and appropriateness of measures to address and prevent sexual harassment and abuse, and sex discrimination. 
	I graduated from ADFA in 2009 and firmly believe that there is no issue with gender inequality, lack of safety for women or sexual discrimination (against either sex).  Decisions made at the Academy are based on merit/performance and are irrespective of gender.  Females do not get special treatment and are expected to perform at the same level as males.  I believe that most issues relating to the treatment of women at the Academy comes back to an inadequacy in performance or professionalism on the part of the individual and is not a result of their gender.


B. The adequacy and effectiveness of existing initiatives and approaches at the Australian Defence Force Academy to drive cultural change in the treatment of women in relation to:

1. training;

2. education;

3. mentoring; and/or

4. development. 
	There is no issue with cultural change in relation to the treatment of women at ADFA, in relation to any of the aforementioned points.  At no stage during my time at the Academy did I feel that I was treated unfairly because I am a woman.  The staff at ADFA (both military and civilian) were generally helpful if issues arose.  Additionally, appropriate training regarding equity and diversity and discrimination was conducted upon joining the Academy and refreshed annually.
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